Report by county councillor
Cambridge County Council has made significant steps towards reducing costs and increasing revenue streams over the last 12 months, but as local authorities are faced with an increasingly difficult financial environment the council is now exploring a wide range of options that will make further financial savings. The council’s aim is to reduce costs, as far as possible, without compromising the delivery of services to the most vulnerable.
Council Tax

The County Council has increased the council tax by 1.99 percent; the reasons for this rise are to keep the core services i.e. social care for adults and children and the elderly which is an ever increasing cost to the budget which has been cut by 38 million in 2014-2015 it is true it that we have a duty to the Council Tax payer, we also have a duty to the most vulnerable in Cambridgeshire, to do everything we can to maintain those core services.
Broadband Roll out
The superfast broadband rollout is on track, to date 88 new fibre cabinets were live at the end of April 2014, over 19.000 homes and businesses over the county now have access to this service.

Kings Ripton – is now live

Upwood + raverleys – hoped to be upgraded by September 2014

Abbots Ripton - hoped to be upgraded by September 2014

Woodwalton - hoped to be upgraded by September 2014

Cambridge County Council will be changing from May 13 2014

The cabinet will be dissolved on the above date, the running of the council will be ran by a committee system comprising of 5 committees each having an all-party presence of 17 members per committee this should make the decisions more democratic, it will be interesting to see how this pans out in the next few months.

CCG Cambridge and Peterborough, 

Are now in the public consultation phase, The Older People's Programme aims to design and buy-in health and social care services for a defined population of older or vulnerable patients within the CCG's area. The aim is to deliver improved patient experience, better community care and reduced unplanned admissions to hospital where these can be safely avoided.
Local Issues

Locally The PFI roll out between the county council and Belfour Beatty is set to go ahead in june you will be seeing  white paint with sl on some pavements, There is an liaison officer her email address is keeley.russell@bblivingplaces.com.I think if you any queries regarding the lighting it would be advisable to contact her. As above your fibre cabinet is now live for you to access faster broadband.

I will try to keep you informed on any relevant information for your village and if you have any other issues please don’t hesitate to contact me at : tew180@gmail.com
